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Suffering in Syria is increasing, EU Commissioner Georgieva warns

   Brussels (dpa Insight) - The humanitarian situation in Syria
is rapidly deteriorating, one of the European Union's top aid
officials warned Wednesday.

   In recent weeks, the number of refugees has been growing by about
2,000 people a day, according EU Humanitarian Aid Commissioner,
Kristalina Georgieva.

   Georgieva told a group of reporters in Brussels including dpa Insight EU that
 the humanitarian community must make clear to "all parties - the government of
 Syria and the opposition fighters - that killing civilians and killing humanitarian
 workers, being obstacles to delivering aid is a war crime that is not going to be
 left
unnoticed."

   She also urged the international community "to come together and
unite on the need to protect the principles of international
humanitarian law."

   Observers have occasionally floated the idea of establishing a
humanitarian corridor in Syria. The EU continues to rule that out.

   "Where do you put the corridor? ... How do you protect it, how do
you make sure that the corridor is used only for humanitarian
purposes and not for the delivery of arms?" Georgieva asked. "In the
context of the Syrian conflict, (it) is not an option now."

   Officials estimate that 2.5 million people are currently in need
of help, including 1.2 million people who have been displaced.

   "It's right up there with the worst crises in the world today,"
Mark Bartolini, director of the Office of US Foreign Disaster
Assistance at USAID, said in a media webchat from Washington on
Tuesday.

   The US government has contributed more than 82 million dollars of
aid in the form of food and medicine that has reached an estimated
780,000 people.

   By late July, more than 75 million euros (92 million dollars) in
aid had also been provided from the EU side in 2011-2012.

   Most of the aid has been sent in through UN and other aid
organizations. Aid is also being delivered to refugees in Lebanon,
Turkey and Jordan.

  Georgieva noted that for many in Syria, "there's no other hope for
safety than to leave the country."

  "This is what puts the conflict on a different level, because it



becomes equally dangerous for the neighbours," she said. "The
spillover for Lebanon, for Jordan, even for Turkey - the country that
is best prepared - is becoming clearly very serious."

  In Syria itself, the aid delivery system, aid workers and
established clinics were under constant and heavy attack, US
officials said. They declined to say who was carrying out the
attacks.

   Aid was being delivered into Aleppo, Syria's commercial capital
and one of the primary producers of medicine for the country - but
also one of its most violent areas.

   "So you're seeing very common drugs like pain killers,
antibiotics, vaccines coming in short supply," said Bartolini.

Georgieva said she hoped that at its next meeting scheduled at the
end of August, the UN Security Council would place Syria's
humanitarian crisis on the top of its agenda.

   Syrian rebels on Wednesday rebuffed government claims of having
gained the upper hand in fighting for control of the northern city of
Aleppo, as activists reported that violence across the country had
killed 80 people.

   State television had reported that troops had forced "terrorists"
to flee the city, Syria's main commercial centre.

   "I can tell you our rebels are now controlling more than half of
Aleppo and soon they will take over all of it," Aleppo-based Free
Syrian Army commander Abu Omar al-Halabi told dpa by phone.

   Fighting was taking place in the southern district of Salaheddine,
as well as in the nearby areas of al-Shaar and Hananou, he said.

   Government forces have killed dozens of civilians in a raid on a
Damascus suburb, the opposition group Syrian Observatory for Human
Rights said.
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